## **Sheridan Fire District Meeting Minutes**

The Sheridan Community Fire Protection District Board of Trustees met on Thursday, August 7<sup>th</sup>, 2025, with the following present: Debra Augsburg, Paul Brennan, Eric Wormley, Chief Tirevold and Attorney Rich Burton. Meeting called to order by President Augsburg at 7 pm. Minutes of the July meeting were read and approved with on additions or corrections. Brennan motioned to accept the minutes as read, Wormley 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Bills presented and discussed. Motion to pay the bills by Wormley, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Brennan. Chief discussed paying \$800.00 to Nick Barrett for Medic Class. Discussion held, Brennan motioned to pay \$800 towards Medic Class, Wormley 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Treasurers report was presented. Chief noted the 2<sup>nd</sup> tax installment is due on 8/11. Pay roll for July and August will be more than normal due to 3 people being on duty and on call. Chief discussed transfer of funds, tabled until September meeting. Brennan motioned to accept the Treasurers report as presented, Wormley 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Chiefs report:

Thirty-six (36) ambulances and seven (7) fire calls were responded in July, the department is running about 40 calls below last year's total at this time. Safety report, heat emergencies. Vehicle report—Tender 861 air leak repaired, Intake relief valve on 812 will be repaired next week, 831 ignitions will be fixed soon. New fuel line and foam line installed on brush truck.

Building grant denied, DNR 50/50 Grant items have been ordered, the hose, portable lights and gas meter have been received. No up date on File for Life from EMS Lt Hardyman. Station computer upgrade is scheduled for August 28<sup>th</sup> and 29<sup>th</sup>. The Fit test machine has arrived; Newark Fire Department will be in possession of the machine until needed. The district paid their portion towards the machine.

Jason Ward has started as Medic FF on Sheridan. Mike Platt has quit the department, Jesse Stanek has moved away but still may work at Sheridan to keep his EMT license up. A Uniform website has been set up with 801 and 802 having access to it. Any trustee or member may order from the list. The Department orders, T Shirts, Sweatshirts, Stocking hats and ball hats when needed. Chief will be ordering them soon as it has been a few years since ordered any items. GEMT 2026 paperwork will be filed within the next week. Fox Valley Offroad is closed as the Fox River Resort will also be closing this fall. So, the call volume will be going

down due to these closures. Audit update, a couple small findings, receipts and 2 signatures on checks. Chief addressed the auditor on this matter. Audit should be completed by the September meeting for review. Being no other business, Brenan motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 pm Wormley 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Meeting adjourned.

Respectively	
Eric Wormley, Secretary	